In Memoriam



Past Regional Director Anthea "Lynne" Hawley

Quota International of Condoblin *January 14, 2018*



Lynne Hawley was installed as a Quotarian in 1996. At the time there were 23 members and Heather Cannon was Lynne's sponsor. Within the club Lynne has held the executive positions of President, Vice President, and Secretary many times over. Treasurer was one position that never appealed to Lynne. Lynne has served on all committees at a club level and in August 2016, Lynne received her 25 years of service pin. Lynne has also been the editor of our monthly bulletin that we all look forward to reading at our meetings.

Lynne has taken every opportunity to represent the Condobolin club at many Quota functions where she would meet up with old acquaintances and friends and also to make new friends. This is something that Lynne enjoyed and was never a chore for her to grasp this opportunity with both hands.

Lynne attended the South Pacific Area Meetings every two years, taking her to Canberra, Townsville and Coffs Harbour.

Lynne was elected Lt Govenor of District 26 in 2009, Lynne then moved into the position of District Govenor in 2010. District 26 covered the areas of Lithgow, Bathurst, Orange, Wellington, Coonamble, Parkes and Condobolin.

In 2016 our Districts were split into Regions with Blackheath joining the towns mentioned previously. Condobolin was host to the first Regional meeting in 2016 where Lynne was elected our Regional 12 Director. As director, Lynne was the Quota clubs' link with Quota International. This was a position that was very time consuming and took a lot of dedication.

Lynne's Quota travels took her to Conventions in:

- Gold Coast, Australia, 2006
- California, United States, 2008
- Vancouver, Canada, 2010

- Hawaii, United States, 2012
- Cincinnati, United States, 2014
- Brisbane, Australia, 2016

Lynne has continued communication and a strong friendship with many Quota friends in Australia and overseas and is highly respected and thought of in our Quota world.

Lynne was a Benefactor of the International We Share Foundation; her individual donations have supported programs for women and children living in poverty worldwide. Lynne was also a Wanda Frey Joiner Founder donor, a cause to which she donated continually.

Sadly in the October of 2018 Lynne Hawley passed away. She is missed by friends, family, and Quotarians worldwide. Lynne gave 100% to Quota, and we thank her for her generous donations of time & money, but mostly, for sharing her life with us.